ENERGYSOLUTIONS

Spent Fuel Division

January 28, 2013
SFD/NRC 13-002
Docket No. 72-1007

ATTN: Document Control Desk

Director, Division of Spent Fuel Storage and Transportation
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission

Washington, DC 20555-0001

Subject: Extension of RSI Response Submittal Date for VSC-24 CoC Renewal
Application (TAC No. L24694)

References: 1) EnergySolutions Spent Fuel Division, Inc., VSC-24 Ventilated Storage Cask
Certificate of Compliance Renewal Application, Docket No. 72-1007,
October 12, 2012.

2) Letter from USNRC (Pamela Longmire, Ph.D.) to EnergySolutions Spent Fuel
Division, Inc. (Steven Sisley), “Acceptance Review of Renewal Application to
Certificate of Compliance No. 1007 for the Ventilated Dry Storage Cask
(VSC-24) —- Supplemental Information Needed (TAC No. L.24694),” dated-
January 15, 2013.

Dear Sir or Madam,

On October 12, 2012, EnergySolutions Spent Fuel Division (ES-SFD) submitted the reference 1
application to NRC requesting renewal of Certificate of Compliance (CoC) No. 72-1007 for the
VSC-24 Ventilated Dry Cask Storage System. Per the referenced 2 letter, NRC requested that
ES-SFD provide supplemental information needed for NRC staff to continue their review of the
VSC-24 CoC renewal application. In the reference 2 letter, NRC requested that the response to
the request for supplemental information (RSI) be provided by February 1, 2013.

In previous discussions between ES-SFD (8. Sisley) and NRC (P. Longmire, Ph.D.), ES-SFD
informed NRC that, due to prior scheduling commitments in late January 2013 and the need for
GL review and concurrence with the RSI response, the typical RSI response period of 15-days
might not be sufficient. ES-SFD understood from those discussions that the RSI response due

date could be extended, provided that it was discussed in advance with NRC and confirmed in a
letter to NRC.

During subsequent communications between ES-SFD (8S. Sisley) and NRC (P. Longmire, Ph.D.)
on January 21 and January 28, 2013, ES-SFD requested a two-week extension of the due date for
submittal of the RSI response. This letter provides confirmation of those communications.
ES-SFD will provide the RSI response to NRC by February 15, 2013.
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Should you or any member of your staff have questions, please contact the undersigned at
(408) 558-35009.

Sincerely,

Steven E. Sisley
Licensing/Regulatory Compliance Manager
EnergySolutions Spent Fuel Division, Inc.

cc)  Pamela Longmire, Ph.D., SFST
Dan Shrum, EnergySolutions
Robert Vanwagner, Entergy, Palisades
James Kuemin, Entergy, Palisades
John Meyers, Entergy, ANO
Robert Clark, Entergy, ANO
Suzanne Leblang, Entergy
Lynn Rogers, NextEra Energy, Point Beach
William Cross, NextEra Energy
Gary Hollinger, NextEra Energy



